

REPUBLIC OF TURKEY ANKARA UNIVERSITY RECTORATE

Re: 19340922/030.03-971124

Ankara

INVITATION LETTER

19 June 2023

Dilnaz Seitova. E. A. Buketov Karaganda State University Republic of Kazakhstan

Dear Ms. Dilnaz Seitova.

Within the framework of the academic cooperation protocol between E. A. Buketov Karaganda State University and Ankara University, we are pleased to inform that we invite you as an Exchange student to participate courses at Ankara University Faculty of Political Sciences between the dates of 18 September 2023 - 29 January 2024. During your stay in Ankara, we will provide you accommodation in our student dormitory with a fee. Since our courses for Fall Semester will start on 25 September 2023 and deadline for registration will finish on 22 September 2023, please arrange your travel to Türkiye before 22 September 2023. Starting day of your stay in our dormitory is 18 September 2023.

We strongly remind you to visit the web address of "https:/e-ikamet.goc.gov.tr" before coming to Türkiye for residence permit issues. You are also kindly asked to have a valid health insurance which covers Türkiye or it is also possible to benefit from Turkish General Health Insurance system after your arrival by paying a monthly fee. We remind you that this is a requirement for obtaining residence permit in Türkiye. We kindly request you to inform us about your arrival details to the given address below, so that we can make the necessary arrangements.

Regards.

Assoc.Prof.Dr.Aybey MOĞULKOÇ International Student Office

Coordinat

Contact:

Lect. Hayati Ecevit (Mr.) Vice Coordinator iso@ankara.edu.tr

Address: Ankara University Rectorate 06100 Tandoğan / ANKARA, TURKEY **Phone:** +90 (312) 380 01 15 Web: iso.ankara.edu.tr

E-mail: iso@ankara.edu.tr

Fax: +90 (312) 212 60 04